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	Failure of Congressional Supercommittee Could Lead to Cuts in Federal Transportation Funding

The collapse of efforts by the Congressional Supercommittee to reach an accord this week on budget reductions could lead to significant cuts in federal transportation programs over the next decade. In a statement issued after Supercommittee Co-Chairs Senator Patty Murray (D-WA) and Representative Jeb Hensarling (R-TX) formally announced the failure to reach an agreement, U.S. Transportation Secretary Ray LaHood remarked, “We now face across-the-board cuts to programs that are critical to rebuilding our crumbling transportation infrastructure and putting Americans back to work.” The exact nature of the anticipated cuts were not detailed by Secretary LaHood and will be subject to a process outlined in The Budget Control Act passed by Congress this August. Specifically, reductions in discretionary spending (ranging from 7.8 percent in 2013 to 8.5 percent in 2021) would be implemented by an order in the Budget Act that cancels budget authority for that year to specific accounts. The total value of annual cuts mandated by The Budget Control Act is approximately $109 billion, split evenly over the course of a decade between defense and non-defense spending. Our agency will be working with the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation, including our U.S. Senators and other Congressional leaders to ensure that the impact of any future cuts to the federal transportation program do not seriously compromise our Board-approved legislative program. Please find here a fact sheet on the sequestration process outlined in The Budget Control Act. 
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